
 

Term 4 Week 4 - 6 November 2020 

Principal’s Word of the Week “Agency” 

Principal’s Address 
Hi everyone, what a great couple of weeks we have had for                       
celebrations across our school. 

On Tuesday and Wednesday of this week our Year 8 students                     
ran market days as part of their Humanities and Social                   
Science unit on Business studies. This gave our middle                 
school students a great opportunity to learn through action                 
and also provided a fun and engaging lunch time for the rest                       
of our students that got to visit these market stalls. Activities                     
ranged from light refreshments of snacks and drinks to                 
games of skill and fun. I was “lucky” enough to be a                       
participant in the     
sponge throwing   
on Wednesday and     
there are some     
students I will be       
keeping my eye on       
for the next softball       
team because they     
could throw with     
great strength and     
accuracy! 
Congratulations to   
these Year 8     
 



 
students who raised around $2000 to put back into school                   
projects, as well as the Year 8 team of teachers led by Mel                         
Traynor. 

We were lucky enough to have the Director General of the                     
ACT Education Directorate, Katy Haire visit our school on                 
Thursday as part of her program of connecting with all ACT                     
schools this year. Some of our school leaders in Year 5 and 10                         
gave her a tour of the school and spoke about their                     
experiences during learning from home and subsequent             
returning to school. These students represented themselves             
and our school with distinction and I thank Dakota, Poppy,                   
Iyaad, Brayden, Zali and Zainab for being outstanding               
ambassadors for our school.       

 

On Thursday night we were able to hold our first Disco for the                         
year. A huge thank you to the staff and students who set up,                         
planned, supervised and had specific jobs on the night at the                     
disco’s yesterday. The student body did a great job but                   
could not have done so without the support of many of our                       

 



 
staff. This was another good example of a successful event                   
which has given our students the agency they need to be                     
active participants in our school community. 

Lastly, some quick reminders. I ask you to read and take                     
notice of items later in the newsletter about safe parking                   
around our school and the CRCS giving tree. 

Till next time keep safe. 

Paul 

Deputy Principal’s Report 
It is hard to believe we are almost halfway through Term 4                       
already, where has the time gone? Since the last newsletter                   
went home KSS has been very busy! Our Kindergarten                 
students have now completed their BASE testing. This testing                 
is done in Terms 1 and 3 and enables the school to measure                         
the growth our Kindy learners have made over the year.                   
Hopefully we will receive our results soon.  
In the secondary sector students have participated in a                 
number of incursions. In lieu of our annual Writer’s Camp                   
(which we could not run because of COVID), Ms Langridge                   
facilitated 2 days of Writer’s Workshops here at school and                   
sourced several guest presenters to work with our students.                 
There were some fabulous pieces of writing that resulted                 
from these sessions that I hope students have shared with                   
their families. Our Construction class has also been busy.                 
They are currently undertaking a Brick and Block course                 
each Tuesday. At the end of this course students will have                     
completed a major project that will form a big component of                     
their overall course assessment. Students have also been out                 
and about in the community as well. Last week Mr Coleman                     
took a group of students to Hawker College to participate in                     
a Women in STEM excursion. The feedback from the students                   
who attend was overwhelmingly positive and we clearly have                 
a number of students considering occupations in math and                 
science in the future. 

 



 
This week was also a busy one. As I am sure you are all aware                             
the Year 8 students put their Business and Economics                 
learning into action this week, running two highly successful                 
Market Days early in the week. It was fabulous to see the                       
whole school out enjoying the stalls and the superb weather                   
we were blessed with on Tuesday and Wednesday. At the end                     
of the market days the year 8 students made an impressive                     
profit and they are now looking at ways they can use that                       
money to benefit the entire student body. A huge thank you                     
goes to the Year 8 HaSS team, led by Ms Traynor, for all the                           
time, effort and organisation that went into such an                 
authentic and enjoyable learning experience for everyone.             
And finally, we rounded out the week with our first (and only)                       
school disco for the year. It was great to see so many                       
students dressed up and enjoying the atmosphere of the                 
student led event. 
Have a great weekend everyone. 
Ms Greeney 

Year 1 
We are into our term with a bang in our inquiry unit exploring                         
light and sound. During learning the students experiment               
with sound, where it comes from and how it travels using                     
tuning forks, spoons with string and cup and string                 
telephones. These learning experiences truly ignite student             
curiosity. Students are writing letters and postcards, as well                 
as publishing narratives. Having a goal behind the writing                 
process really engages children in putting pencil to paper.                 
Students learn to notice the middle vowel sounds in words                   
and apply the spelling patterns, such as ‘oo’ in a book, and                       
‘ai’ in wait. In maths our students review and consolidate                 
learning of place value with numbers to the 100s. We achieve                     
this by playing different games and activities. An example is                   
playing guessing games with numbers using questions, such               
as ‘Do you have a 5 in the tens place?’. Students explore                       
whole numbers and fractions, for example ‘What is half of 10?’.                     
During maths lessons we are learning probability. Some               
activities are focussed on the probability of events taking                 
place, for example whether a dinosaur won’t, might or will run                     
through the playground during lunch break. During PE our               
dance lessons focus on new ways to move and use our body.                       
 



 
We learn safety online and consider what is safe and not safe                       
to share with others and how being kind to others doesn’t                     
end on the playground but includes online spaces. We’re               
really enjoying our incredible learning opportunities and             
looking forward to what’s still to come in term 4. 
 
Kind regards, 
Royce, Jenny, Christine & Meg 
 

Year 3 
We are stuck into the term and it is flying by fast. In literacy                           
we have been reading, reading, reading! We are also working                   
on writing an instructional text or procedure. So far we have                     
written about things like, how to brush your teeth and how to                       
make a glitter jar, we plan on writing a recipe next. We have                         
talked about how to set out a piece of instructional writing by                       
listing materials and or equipment and how to write a series                     
of steps. 
 
Get out the rulers, buckets and scales because we are                   
learning all about centimetres and metres, kilograms and               
grams and millilitres and litres. We will be doing lots of                     
hands-on measuring in the classroom. Help your child at                 
home by giving them the opportunity to measure items at                   
home as well. We are also looking at fractions in the                     
classroom, measuring thirds, fifths, quarters and halves. The               
children need to be able to show as a fraction as a picture, as                           
part of a set or collection and on a number line. 
 
In Science lessons we are learning all about day and night                     
and how this occurs. The children have come up with some                     
interesting ideas about what happens to the sun and the                   
moon. Have a look on google classroom with your child and                     
check out some videos about how day and night happen. 
Also, just a quick reminder to all families to ensure that your                       
child has a hat to wear everyday as the weather warms up                       

 



 
and a drink bottle to drink from as school bubblers are not in                         
use at this time. 
 
Thanks from the year 3 team 
Miss Aniya, Miss Brotchie and Ms Taylor. 

KSS Choir 
KSS are very excited to be providing One Voice Music                   
Program for Years 3, 4 and 5 students again this term. We are                         
now introducing instruments to the program including             
ukulele and simple percussion. This program is an               
after-school hours activity and is proudly supported by               
Ginninderry and there is no musical expertise required, just a                   
will to give it a go and to enjoy being a part of a group! 
  
The Program is led by Samantha Truscott (Sami) from Allegra                   
Education, an early childhood music education organisation.             
Sami, a professional conductor is delighted to give students                 
an opportunity to come together, enjoy music, learn to sing                   
and improve their musical skills. In term 4 2020 Mr Bayley will                       
be the assisting teacher, who brings a musical background to                   
share with the choir. 
  
Day: Wednesday from now until week 9 
Time: 3:15pm – 4:30pm 
Where: Kingsford Smith School – High School Music Room 
Cost: $10.00 per child per term to cover the cost of additional                       
instruments and materials The students will be provided with                 
a welcome bag which will include a welcome letter, a t-shirt                     
and registration information. 
Permission notes to attend and use the ukuleles are required. 
  
For more information on the program, including permission               
notes please speak with the school youth worker – Emily                   
Ballard – in the hub or email her at  
Emily.ballard@ed.act.edu.au 
 
 

mailto:Emily.ballard@ed.act.edu.au


 

Panda Competition 
The Panda Competition is conducted every year by the                 
Australia China Friendship Society and is open to students                 
from Preschool through to High School in the ACT. Authentic                   
artworks created by students demonstrated their           
understanding of Chinese culture and language. This year's               
theme was Chinese Mythical Creatures.  
  
Congratulations to the students who were awarded prizes:               
Jasmine Smith (Year 4), Ruby McArdle (Year 4), Chloe Taylor                   
(Year 6), Georgia Wisely (Year 6), Sarah Marshall (Year 7),                   
Calum Davis (Year 8), Angela Gerrard (Year 9), Ella Bateman                   
(Year 9) and Me Lin Noi Thangpueh (Year 10).  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Each year Capital Region Community Service (formerly 
Belconnen Community Service) provides Christmas 

Hampers to over 100 vulnerable individuals and families 
across Belconnen. These hampers contain some basic 
food items (which CRCS provides). We rely on donations 

from local schools and businesses to provide special 
Christmas cheer items such as gifts, treats, decorations 

etc. Our school is supporting this appeal and we 
encourage our staff, students and families to donate a 
gift to help some of the less fortunate in our Belconnen 

Community. 

Gifts and items should be new and in sealed packaging. 
CRCS have recommended gifts of $10- $15 in value. These 

could include toys, games, vouchers, toiletries, books, 
puzzles, stocking fillers.  

 



 

There is always a shortage of gifts for teenagers and 
male adults. We encourage you to leave these gifts in the 
collection containers in our main reception. Thanks for 
supporting those in our local community who will do it 

tough this Christmas. 
 

Safe parking behaviours 
Unsafe driving and parking behaviours increase the 

potential road safety risk for children around schools. Road 
safety is a shared responsibility, it is important the road rules 

are followed near our school to ensure the entire school 
community feels safe. 

 

Please remember children are more at risk than adults 
around schools because they are smaller and less visible to 
drivers. They are also less predictable and less experienced, 
which makes them more likely to make errors of judgement. 

 



https://www.transport.act.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0008/1258766/Traffic-management.pdf
https://www.transport.act.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0008/1258766/Traffic-management.pdf
https://www.transport.act.gov.au/about-us/schools
https://www.transport.act.gov.au/about-us/schools

